

North Derbyshire Learning Disability Partnership Board

Date: Thursday 10 October 2019

Location: St. Thomas Centre, Chesterfield



Meeting minutes



Who came to the meeting

Name	Representing
Dawn Nash	Derbyshire County Council SECT
Shelley Beeston	Derbyshire County Council SECT
Sarah Dufton	Derbyshire Police
Liam Bearder	Learning Disability Rep, North East and Bolsover
Sue Kellett	Carer Rep, Chesterfield - Chair
Kevin Dean	Learning Disability Rep, High Peak
Steph Wiltshire	No Limits Supporter
Kelly Johnson	No Limits
Elaine Tidd	Carer Rep, Chesterfield
Mary Johnson	Learning Disability Rep, North East and Bolsover
Jayne Whitton	No Limits Manager
Richard Hill	Learning Disability Rep, North Dales
Gretta McClean	Learning Disability Rep, High Peak
Amanda Brewin	No Limits Supporter
Andrew Turner	Learning Disability Rep, Chesterfield
Beth Simpson	Rep Supporter



Who came to the meeting

Name	Representing	
Alan Collins	Learning Disability Rep, North East and Bolsover	
Sam Marshall	Learning Disability Rep, North East and Bolsover	
Peter Dawson	Derbyshire Carers Association	
Sue Murphy	Supporter	
Chris Cooper	Unique Improvements	
David Whilton	Learning Disability Rep, Chesterfield	



Who could not come to the meeting

Name	Representing
Cllr. Mary Dooley	Bolsover District Council
Martin Taylor	North East Day Services
Sandra Mills	Rep Supporter
Susan Djordjevic	Learning Disability Rep, North East and Bolsover
Victoria Skehan	Learning Disability Rep, North East and Bolsover
Lyndon McAuliffe	No Limits
Jackie Fleeman	Derbyshire Healthcare Foundation Trust

Images	Minutes	Actions
	Welcome and apologies David and Sue welcomed everyone to the meeting. Everyone introduced themselves and said who they represent	
	David read a goodbye message from his MacIntyre supporter Jess, who has left her role. Beth and Sandra will support David at meetings in the future	
	Minutes of the last meeting	
minutes	Page 4. Sue said that the bullet-point should read <i>Helpful and supportive policies</i> rather than police Page 7. Jayne asked what had been done to prevent another bad meeting at County Board. Peter and Dawn said that there had been a meeting with Helen Greatorex, County's Chair Jacqui Willis and Peter Dawson after hearing the feedback. An agenda has been put together for the next County to discuss how to make the board work better together. Sam said that	
	the last meeting gave him such bad sensory overload that he had to leave the room and did not want to return	
	Keeping Safe Online - Sarah Dufton, Derbyshire Police	
	Sarah introduced herself as a Digital Police Community Support Officer on the Neighbourhood Safeguarding	See presentation attached

Images	Minutes	Actions
click	Team. She met Dawn Alan and Andrew at the police learning disability training and asked to attend the board to talk about being safe on the internet	
	Sarah gave advice about using the internet on a computer, laptop, phone or tablet	
	 Libraries are good at helping people use the internet 	
	 Be careful how much information you put on social media profiles 	
	 Set your social media to private so that only your friends can see your information and photos 	
	 Do not share your passwords. Make them complicated but still easy to remember 	
	 Do not tell people online where you are 	
e-mail	 Only open emails from people you know, especially if it has attachments. They can give your computer a virus 	
	 Be very careful if you meet a friend from online. Tell someone where you are going and who with. Not everyone is who they say they are 	
	 Tell someone you trust if anyone makes you feel sad or worried or asks you for something that's makes you uncomfortable or money 	

Images	Minutes	Actions
	You can apply for a Care Card from Derbyshire Police. The care card gives your details to the non emergency police, so if you have to phone them, they already know your name, address, next of kin and other information you want them to know	Apply for a Care Card here: https:// www.derbyshire.p olice.uk/contact/ af/contact-us/us/ contact-us/derbys/ care-card- registration-form/
COMPUTA	Sarah told the board about a new scheme in the future called a digital MOT. The MOT checks your computer and gives you advice about how to protect it from viruses. Sarah offered to come back to the board when the digital MOT becomes available to give more information	Sarah and Dawn to arrange
My area	 Local issues The board discussed issues and updates from local areas and gave the following feedback: High Peak and North Dales Kevin has not been going to his volunteering job recently because of staffing issues at Alderbrook Gretta is worried about clients bullying other clients at Alderbrook 	Beth and reps to speak to Alderbrook and report back
	 North East and Bolsover Alan and Liam have been to Ripley Police Station to do vulnerable witness training Reps on Board have finished putting Rest Centre signs into 	

Images	Minutes	Actions
	 Easy Read Liam and Alan are doing presentations at Reps on Board on 31 October there was a discussion about inviting Bolsover Woodlands Enterprise to talk to the North 	Dawn
December	 Board Chesterfield Elaine said that a local man with a learning disability organised his own MacMillan coffee morning to raise money for cancer care Sam is now volunteering at No Limits 2 times per week There will be a No Limits Festive 	See flyer
5	Gathering on Thursday 5 December Jayne said that her staff team at No Limits are in the finals for an award for the best care team in the East Midlands. They are going to a gala in Birmingham where the winner will be announced	attached
Good Health Group	 Good Health Group update The group heard about the NHS learning disability standards They watched a video about Health Passports Everyone was reminded to get their flu jab. These are for people 	

	T	T
Images	Minutes	Actions
	with LD, their carers, staff who support people with LD and NHS staff	
	 Health Action Plans were discussed 	
December 3	 The next meeting will be on Tuesday 3 December. There will be talks about breast screening and men's health 	
11116.	Lifestyle services - Chris Cooper	
Live Life BETTER DERBYSHIRE	Chris from Unique Improvements is involved with a project about health His team is doing research for Derbyshire County Council about how to improve the health of people in Derbyshire	See presentation attached
	 everyone agreed that it was important to stay healthy 	
GP Surgery	 The board said that doctors, nurses, family, care staff and friends were the people they would talk to about health worries 	
	 The board agreed that they would go somewhere that could help improve their health 	
COSY) Fread The state of the s	 The board like to find health information from the internet, NHS website, social media and libraries. Information should be available in Easy Read 	
	 The board agreed that they would trust information that had the DCC or Live Life Better 	

Images	Minutes	Actions
	 Derbyshire logo on it A member said they would like to see more services being held in local venues such as rural church halls 	
	 Difficulty with travel and opening times were listed as things that put people off from going to health services 	
easy)	 The board would be interested in online courses if they were Easy Read 	
	Any other business	
	Jayne said that there has been no further progress since the hydro letter was sent to Ash Green commissioners. Some board members agreed to meet to put together a new letter	Jayne to arrange a date
	Amanda thanked everyone who wished her well during her time off work	
	Sue told the board about sunflower lanyards that are being introduced in some supermarkets and other venues. You can wear one whilst you shop to tell the staff that you might need some extra help	There will be more information on the information table next time
	Some people from Better Standards of Care are trying to engage with people with LD. Sue would like to invite them to the next North Board	Sue to give contact details to Dawn

Images	Minutes	Actions
	End of meeting	
	Next meeting	
December 12	Thursday 12 December	
	At the St Thomas Church	
	Kevin will co-chair	